
REGULAR SESSION 
July 29, 2013 

 
The Union County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Monday, July 29, 2013.  
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM with the following members present: Lois 
Monday, Dennis Brown and Ron Riley.    
 
AGENDA:  Motion by Monday and seconded by Brown to approve the Agenda.  All voting 
aye, motion carried. 
 
MINUTES:  Motion by Brown and seconded by Monday to approve the July 22, 2013 minutes.  
All voting aye, motion carried.    
 
OPEN FORUM:  Tim Kenyon presented and discussed a letter written to Scott Brown, Area 
of Prosecutions Division of the Attorney General’s Office from Kenyon, on Steve Green, 
Creston Water Works investigation. 
 
 ENGINEER:  Larry Latham, Assistant to the County Engineer, presented and discussed 
the weekly maintenance activity report and spray maps. 
 
Airport Grant and Planning: Andrew Collings, SICOG, discussed the airport grant and 
planning process with the Board of Supervisors. 
 
Cell Phone Reimbursement: Tim Kenyon, County Attorney, discussed reimbursement for 
the use of a cell phone for the County Attorney’s office. 
 
Homestead and Military Disallowances: Motion by Monday and seconded by Brown to 
approve the 192 Homestead and Military Disallowances. All voting aye, motion carried. 
 
Homestead and Military New Applications: Motion by Brown and seconded by Monday 
to approve the 168 Homestead and Military new applications. All voting aye, motion carried. 
 
Rural Iowa Crisis Center: Vicki Hodge, Rural Iowa Crisis Center, updated the Board on 
the closing of the Rural Iowa Crisis Center in Creston and refunding the County for their 
share of the fiscal year 13-14 funding. 
 
 
  
ATTEST:_____________________    BY:__________________________________ 
               SANDY HYSELL, AUDITOR                  RONALD J RILEY, CHAIR 
 


